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EDITORIAL
SEPTEMBER 1990

This month we have four Run reports, two cover the same Run (interesting to see it from two angles) and one, although received by the stated August deadline, missed the boat because that deadline had to be brought forward. Thanks to those contributors.

Also thanks to Roger Ballard for his item concerning Stanley Edge. As many will know, Stanley passed away in July and will no longer be seen attending rallies, reminiscing and offering advice. Roger also provided copies of the obituaries that appeared in national newspapers and as many of these as space will allow will be included.

Other items, one a sad one, speak for themselves.

This month's cover picture shows the unruffled Jeff Bridge at Spye Park

pointing to the place where his headlight was when he set out from home. The wiring prevented a worse disaster and, needless to say this situation didn't last for long. Thanks to Marilyn for the picture.


Keep smiling. There's an even better time coming. John

JOHN COWLEY

It is with great sadness I report the death of my brother John - I suppose you could call him the founder member of the D.A.7.C. indirectly.

It was he who in the summer of 1955 brought home a 31 Box Saloon. He was very proud of it, and had paid £25.00 for it, which in those days was the equivalent of a few hundred pounds. I was thirteen years old at the time and thought it was a super car. It introduced me to car mechanics and we were always working on it together, not only minor jobs but engine, axle and gearbox rebuilds. In the late 50's we used to go to the 750 Club whose H.Q. meeting in those days was near Hanger Lane on the north circular road which was then even more of a race track than now - dual carriageways no less!
So ever since then, I have loved Austin 7s and when I moved to Dorset I decided to try to form a Club for them - hence D.A.7.C. - all due to that summer a long time ago when my brother bought an Austin Seven.

Bernard
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_ OCTOBER NEWSLETTER -Items, especially technical, welcome by 27th. September. 
NEW MEMBERS - Welcome to Messrs. Franklin, Lewis, Crouter and Lane. Don't be afraid to make yourselves known at Club Meetings.
THE WOOKEY HOLE RUN
SUNDAY 26th JULY

A new starting point - Safeways Car Park, Wimborne. I must say its much quieter than the Square, a good move I reckon!

Well Sunday dawned bright and warm, an ideal Austin run day. Off we set, seven cars in all, about 10.15 via Blandford, Wincanton, Shepton Mallet and Wells, picking up another 'Seven' en route. Destination was the Queen Victoria hostelry just past Wookey, up a really steep narrow-laned hill. What a view from the top! The Austins and their occupants all deserved a pint by the end!

Unfortunately the pub staff had a rather off hand, we're too busy attitude, and couldn't even manage a coffee. They should be running the Nelson on Poole Quay, then they really would know what busy was!

Most of the gang wandered down the road to an alternative watering hole, but a few of us stayed as we had already ordered food.

Wookey Caves Car Park at 2.15 ready for the trip, strangely though some of our band decided not to visit. After rounding up a couple of unsuspecting bystanders, however, we managed a party rate.

The visit was well worth while, the caves recently much further explored.

Our hilarious guide really made the tour. Afterwards back to a paper mill, where two men still make the product from rags. It was excellent quality and said to last four times longer than the paper we use.

Also to be seen were various Madame Tussauds wax models, vintage fairground rides and a marvelous selection of old penny slot machines which we could have a go on. The exchange rate was even worse than Barclays, five old pennies for 10p! Your hero beat all the rest of us at the test your grip machine, but still only managed the strength of a baker!

Back to the cars after tea and homeward bound, with a trouble-free trip.

Many thanks Glyn and Pat, it makes a refreshing change to travel out a bit and visit some different attractions.

Gary
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THE WILTSHIRE RUN

SUNDAY 19TH AUGUST 1990

After three or four weeks without rain why did it have to pick today of all days to come down ? It was really pouring with rain when we left home for

the Wiltshire Run. Joy and George were the first to arrive at Wimborne Square and by the time that we were ready to leave, at 10 a.m., there were ten shiny Austin Sevens raring to go. Jane and Dusty lead the way. We were not quite sure what to expect except that we would be going over some rough terrain.

We set off along some lovely country lanes, not seeing any other cars for miles ahead. At Tidpit we turned off for Toyd Down along a bridlepath. Now the fun began. What would have been very dry tractor wheel ruts last week were very muddy tracks, with great puddles everywhere. This was fun! All the shiny Austins took on rather a different look - mud spattered and dejected. Towards the end of the bridlepath there was one particularly muddy patch which sent poor Bluebell moving sideways for a while. Luckily we didn't get stuck and we completed the assault course without any more mishaps.

Back-on the road again and heading towards Broadchalke we came to a delightful pub called the White Hart. This was to be our well-earned coffee stop. Here Miles joined us for coffee, but then he had to go off again. After our refreshing cups of coffee the proprietor and his wife came out to see all the cars. They had their photos taken among the cars with Marion and Jane.

We were on the move again, this time we were following Hilary, Phil and Keith. They had just returned from their holiday in Crete, sporting lovely suntans. So every now and then all we saw was this big brown arm sticking out of the window for a right turn and it did look funny.

The rain was easing off now and the sun was trying to come out. A little further down the road we had a quick stop at a scrapyard. Jane found time for a little chat with an elderly couple who were watching us from over their hedge. No bargains to be had there. A few miles from Warminster we stopped for lunch. This time it was a delightful inn called The Dove where it was a bit of a tight squeeze in the car park. We went inside and ordered lunch and by the time it was ready the sun had come out and some of us were able to have our meal in the garden. Mike and Sue Topham joined us here, having shut the door on their hotel. After lunch we said 'goodbye' to Paul as he had prior commitments.

By the time we left The Dove the sun was shining nicely. We had a lovely drive through the Wylye Valley, which was very pretty, and then on to Stourhead house and gardens. Dusty managed to talk them into giving us party rates. Lease and Keith were not very impressed with the gardens, but they made the most of it. As we walked round the gardens we were joined by the man of the house who told us lots of interesting things about the gardens and plants, including some juicy 'titbits about the flycatching water plants. Jill found the secret garden with Jeff and Ben. By now the rain was really coming down so it was time to find the Garden cafe. There were some delicious looking home-made cakes. Some of us were tempted to try them. The poor lady behind the counter was quite taken aback by all of us. She said she thought she was in for a quiet afternoon when it came on to rain. We said 'goodbye' to Gary here, at the cafe.

Well the weather wasn't on our side so we decided to call it a day and make our way home. Bernie, Jackie, Jill, Brian, Mabel, Len, Marion and Ben left with us. We had a few nasty moments with the weather and Bluebell losing power. She certainly did not like Spread Eagle Hill, but we made it all right. Len's windscreen wiper came off just to add to the fun. Still we made it home safe and sound having had a lovely day, despite the rain, with lots of laughs and a splattering of mud.

Our thanks to Jane and Dusty for all the hard work they put into making the day great.

Marilyn.

WILTSHIRE TRACKS ...... SUNDAY 19TH AUGUST .... A RAINY REPORT...

So who's doing the write up? Well here's one version of the day it rained for those not able to attend our approximately 100 mile round trip! Those who gained their merit badge in cross country were

George and Joy
Bernie and Jackie
Gary

Brian and Jill
Len
and Mabel
Paul

Ben
and Marion
Phil Hilary and Keith

Jeff Marilyn and Leesa
and of course, himself and me!

The day began, Wimborne Square, we left at 9.55 off on the Cranborne road, and from Cranborne left towards Martin/Boveridge and on to Tidpit, and here is where the cross country section started. Up the farm crossing to Toyd Down passed a lot of bewildered sheep. The heavy rain from the previous night had not had chance to drain away and had filled the deep ruts to overflowing, so on we went! Turn left at the milestone passed the 'farmhouse, well no stagecoach at the junction so it was all clear to cross! On we go, at the end of this next track the ruts became quite deep and as we turned at the end we thought we had better warn the others to stay on the high ground. Every one out of the mud, well just one quick shove for Jeff, who had got a wheel stuck in the rut and was slightly on the lean! but the smiles and laughter were resounding from all so I think we got away with that one!!

This was the final track on and round and up and here we are then, back on the tarmac, on towards Broad Chalk, lovely views; well, on a clear day. A quick visit through the village, round the watercress beds, up the hill, good handbrake test! and on towards Bishopstone. The White Hart was in sight, this was our coffee stop. Miles joined us here as arranged, I don't know if he was as surprised as we were that we had arrived on schedule, 11.05. Our hosts were most welcoming with a very efficient service, and scored 10/10. A vote to revisit was passed, we shall look forward to that.

Well we must go, if we're to get any lunch! Off towards Wilton, take a left to Burcombe, on and up through some really pretty bits, from Dinton to the Wylye Valley. Over the railway crossing, passed the Jaguar scrap yard, well nearly passed, a slight pause! Up 'Teapot Street', to Sherrington, Boyton and finally Corton.... 'The Dove Inn', 12.30. Sue and Mike had joined us here, special award for following my directions given over the 'phone. All in all a very good lunch stop, maybe next time the roasting spit will be in action, and I'll have to go back for a portion of 'Silent Ecstasy ', how many calories was it Paul?

We left around 2.30 after Gary had investigated a possible 'bargain' in the form of a Morris Traveller! Towards Sutton Veny up and down hill to Crockerton. Passed the 'Bath Arms'!! and the lovely lakeside towards Maiden Bradley and Stourhead Gardens our stop for afternoon tea.
We wandered around the private gardens of 'Stourton' after Dusty striking a deal for the price of entry and Phil being given an umbrella as the lad thought he was 'underdressed'!! Jill was lost in the secret garden, and the owner explained to Hilly how a bee sits on the flower, she then had to re-enact this at his request with the added vocals of buzzing... just try and picture this for a moment the rain still persisting, and the group buzzing!! After the tour we had our tea and cake, causing more chaos, when Dusty sighted a hummingbird hawkmoth, but by the time Brian focussed his lens it had gone!

I think it was around 5.00 at this point and many headed for home.  We had planned an evening supper stop and if anyone is ever that way we can recommend 'The Fox & Hounds' at The Green. We went cross country, up an amazing hill which gives beautiful views over Gillingham, but of course by this time the rain was persisting even more!!

So Phil, Hilary, Keith, Dusty and I came back along the Salisbury road, up Zig Zag hill, Tollard Royal, Sixpenny Handley, crossing Cranborne Chase to 'The Fleur de Lys' for supper, arrived home shortly after 9.30 completing our 12 hour day.
 Just like to thank everyone for making it a great day!!

Jane
AUSTIN A35 and AUSTIN 7 RUN - Tuesday 7th August

At the kind Invitation of the A.35 Club, five A7s joined 3 A35s and an Austin 10 being driven very carefully by Ian and Sheila for her last run, as she had in fact just been sold after having displayed an "I'm for sale" sign when they were at Cricket St Thomas. A gleaming Zephyr joined us as well which brought back memories to all the fifty's and sixty's swingers.

Kim lead us out of Safeways Car Park, Wimborne in his Austin Big 7, followed smartly by us A7s with the "youngsters" following. We were heading in the direction of Corfe Mullen, and Kim had thoughtfully typed out directions - although he did say the Council must have added a few more roads since this morning! The route took us through some lovely country lanes as we admired the palatial properties in Rushell Lane. The horse riding fraternity were out enjoying the sunset. Three big brown horses passed us, but I think it was the three big girls riding them that the men were focussing on. Alan and I had been joined by our friends Diane and Alan and it was Alan who informed us the white cows we passed were French Chevrolets. My Alan wasn't too sure about this though as he said he was only familiar with dead ones!

Our little boxes were put to the test on Pardy's Hill, but we all successfully made it to the top, even if some of us were submerged in clouds of smoke. Following this supreme effort we were rewarded with a great downhill run towards Corfe Mullen where we spent a very pleasant evening at the Lambs Green Inn. Our thanks and appreciation to Kim, (Hon. Secretary of the A.35 Club)for inviting us, and of course he's a Sevener as well.

Margaret Seymour
From Roger Ballard

Stanley H. Edge
1903-1990

Rosemary and I returned from a weekend at Silverstone to discover that sadly Stanley had died during the previous week. This was a surprise to us as Rachel Edge had recently telephoned to inform us that the Get Well card we had sent him after the Beaulieu rally - that many DA7C members had signed - had delighted and cheered Stanley.

Rosemary and I met Stanley for the first time at an evening arranged by Steve Joyner at his parents home in Salisbury. Soon after, Rosemary thought that something should be produced that would commemorate Stanley's involvement with the Austin Seven while he was still alive. After more conversations with Stanley at Spye Park he agreed to sign a limited number of prints of the Chummy, if we had them produced. We commissioned Nick Beringer to produce the original painting which was checked by Phil Baildon and approved by Stanley, as was the booklet which accompanies the print. The original proof of which was corrected by Stanley - including the spelling!

Stanley was only willing to sign 100 prints at any one sitting, so I had to make several trips to Stanley's house in Oswestry to obtain each batch of signatures, which usually took twenty minutes or so with a short break in the middle. He would then sit back and recall his life at Austin's and afterwards. During the Second War for instance, he was engaged in designing large transporters for the army and he had a collection of well documented accounts of his designs with photographs. It was a great delight to follow Stanley around his house where he would find some note book or drawing which would set him off on his reminiscences.

[image: image5.png]I always enjoyed my visits to Oswestry and listen to Stanley's recollections, he will be sadly missed by all in the Austin Seven movement.
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To All Club Secretaries and Austin Seven Enthusiasts Everywhere,
You will by now have heard either on the grapevine or from your Club Secretaries of the recent death of Stanley Edge. At least a dozen Austin Sevens of various descriptions attended his cremation at Shrewsbury at the end of July.

As an adjunct to his Will Stanley made the following comment:​

'I would wish my Austin Sevens friends to gather together at an appointed date and time at Frankley Beeches for a short ceremony with my ashes being scattered to the winds 


Frankley Beeches was passed daily by Stanley on his journey from home to Lickey Grange and clearly his association with that route, and all that it meant was most important to him. The owner of private }and there has given him permission for his ashes to be interred there, and the details are as follows:​

Date;
30th September 1990

Time;
Assemble 2pm at Cofton Park to proceed in procession to Frankley Beeches for arrival 2.45pm and ceremony at 3pm

This will be, sadly, the last occasion on which we are able to pay tribute to our mentor and guide and also our late president. It would be wonderful to see a huge turnout of members, in of course, appropriate machinery, for this final send off. Please do not delay putting this news onto your Club grapevines an clearly time is of the essence. As it is likely there will be a slow moving procession the Police and R.A.C. have been informed.

Please ensure your Club at least in represented. NB The Service will be conducted by a Minister of the Church.
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EVENTS

SEPTEMBER
Sunday 16th September. CLUB RUN TO BROOKLANDS RACE TRACK. Meet at the Cat and Fiddle at 8.45 for 9.00 a.m. (Note: This Run is a week earlier than usual.)

Thursday 20th September. CLUB NIGHT at the Whincroft Hotel. 'Noggin and Natter' with a possible guest speaker. 8.00 p.m.

Thursday 27th September. COMMITTEE MEETING at the Tyrrells Ford. 8.30 p.m.

OCTOBER

Thursday 4th October. '8 to Late' (for those who want to meet for a natter) at the Cat and Fiddle.

Thursday 18th October. CLUB NIGHT at the Whincroft Hotel. ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING - all Club Members urged to attend. $.00 p.m.

Sunday 21st. October. CLUB RUN. Details in October Newsletter.  
Thursday 25th October. COMMITTEE MEETING at the Tyrrells Ford

8.30 p.m.

ALSO PLEASE REMEMBER PHIL'S EXPO 90 at Fordingbridge on Saturday 29th September (see the August Newsletter). Phil needs any items of interest connected with Austin Sevens for display. Speak to Phil for further details or ring Ringwood 475558 by 26th September at the very latest.


CLUB MEMBER'S NEWS


Paul Nunn's Bullnose restoration is on the road.


Herewith the latest photographs showing what a splendid job the Nunn family have done.


I hope it will have an "I'd rather be driving my Austin 7" sticker on the rear window ::.











